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At 1d August 19, 1981:

--Joseph Schaefer and Lois Songer were elected members of the

Board of Directors
--Dale Baltimore was awarded the Dorothy Dudley Citizen of the

Year Award.
Awards were given to the following:

Committee Chairpersons: Grace Okomoto, Communications; Ed
Tisch, Architectural Control; Rose Marie Lawson, Finance; Ken
RKnight, Landscape and Maintenance; Dave Parrett, Legal; Beth
Eriksen, Recreation; Dave Ohrn, Security.

Board of Directors: Jim Paul, Don Lutz, Ingrid Andrews, Harrie
Whitney, Frank Taylor.

' Following the annual meeting, the new Board of Directors met and:

Selected the following as officers of the Board and Representa-
tives to the Committees: .

President Harrie Whitney Legal
Vice President Ingrid Andrews Recreation
Vice President Don Lutz Architectural, Landscape

and Maintenance
Vice President and

Treasurer Joseph Schaefer Finance, Security
Vice President and
Secretary Lois Songer Communications

Combined the positions of President and Chairman of the Board.

Changed the first regular meeting of the month to the first

Thursday, at 8:00 a.m.

H. L. Whitney
President
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Dear Residents:

MANAGER'S REPORT

First, some brief comments:

Annual Meeting: Congratulations to the new Board members, Lois
Songer and Joe Schaefer and an out-going thanks to Frank Taylor
and Jim Paul whose efforts are most appreciated. A special thank
you to Betty Rollap and her election committee for doing a good
job on their advised procedures and quick results on the tabula-
tion of votes. This year's annual meeting ran very smocthly.

A special commendation to Harrie
Whitney who conducted the annual
meeting from the President's
"Chair®, all brought about
because of a recent fall and a
broken leg,) Wthh did not detere
Mr. Whltney from carrying on with

his duties. . e
oD M

Shores Gate: With the completion of the change of equipment at
the Shores Gate, residents are cautioned,; that when using the
exit, not to proceed until the arm has reached the up-right
position and the green light has come on. Those members who have}
in the past, been in a hurry and rushed through the exit will
find that the continuance of this practice will result in severe
tire damage. With the new card system, occasionally a resident's
cards may not activate the gate. If this should happen, contact
the office and report the card number, your name, and the gate at
which the card is not working. Steps will be taken to correct

it and/or you will be advised as to other corrective action. Do
not mutilate the card. The problem may be a minor programming
matter which can be eaﬁﬁi¥fé%§tlf18d' {;@wr

Recreation: Withisf a few weeks, the summer pyograms will be over
for 1981 and we #ill miss Kim Gabrielson. Bdt, We will be looking
forward to her“return in the early part of 41982 to put together
next year's programs. All indications that Kim will be back.
Most members who have met or dealt with Kim will be anxious, I'm
sure, to have her return.

‘udgets: The Finance Committee, together with in-put from staff
'nd other committees, are "knee-deep" in the preparation and draft-
ng of the 1982 Niguel Shores budget. Any in-put from members
~lative to recommended expenditures or community needs should be
'rected through the appropriate committee, i.e., Recreation,
'curity, Landscape and Maintenance, etc.
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RECYCLING PROGRAM

our recycling program has settled down to a steady flow of paper
and aluminum. Our residents seem to prefer our new self-delivery
system and very few "bugs" have developed.

One problem exists which must be corrected. Papers should be i
contained in the large grocery bags, or rightly tied in bundles. o !
If cartons are used, they should not be overfilled and the tops '
should be folded over so that paper will not spill out. Also,

when delivering your paper, please

ALWAYS STACK TO THE REAR AND AS

HIGH AS POSSIBLE BEFORE STARTING

A NEW ROW!!! Properly stacked,

the shed will hold 8 to 8-1/2 tons-
improperly stacked, it can only

hold 5 to 6 tons.

The aluminum bin will holé three
times as many compacted (smashed)
cans as it will non-smashed cans.

. additional benefits for our

Niguel Shores Men's Club

Therefore, please smash before
stashing.

A financial report will appear at
90~day intervals. Niguel Shores
Men's Club has sponsored the re-

- cycling program for our community.
All funds are used only in a way
that benefits the entire community.
Complete records are kept and funds
are in an interest-bearing check-
ing account.

Residents who support the pro- '

gram are participating in a

patriotic move to conserve

our timberlands and bauxite

mined for the manufacture

of aluminum while providing

Community such ‘as our contin-

uing program of street sign

maintenance.

REMEMBER: STASH THEM, DON'T
TRASH THEM!

K. Russell Paslaqua




THURSDAY, September 3, 1981

The Salad Lunch will be served promptly at 12:30 p.m. jfollowed

by the business meeting where the election of offlcers for the

new year will take place. The speaker will be Bob Burbank from
Southern California Edison whose subject is NUCLEAR ENERGY:

Issues, and Answers. ' v a

THURSDAY, September 10, 1981

The Craft and Needlework group will meet as usual from 10 a.m.
to 2 p.m. at the Recreation Center. Join us to see the sweaters
that are being knitted/crocheted for our winter wardrobes.

THURSDAY, September 17, 1981

Lunch-out will be at the restaurant at the Surf and Sand Hotel
in Laguna Beach. Meet for car pooling at the Recreation center
Parking lot at 10:30 a.m. to drive to the restaurant for lunch
at 11:30 a.m. Call Gwen Hobaugh (493-0484) for reservations.

For further information on any Club activity, call:

Margaret'Rippen, President
493-2589

NIGUEL SHORES MEN'S CLUB

N =~ During September, we will have three breakfast meetings. The
September lst breakfast will feature Dick Beck, retired TWA

Chief Pilot, as our speaker. With the on-going Aircraft Controllers
strike, .-I am sure there will be some timely guestions asked of

'Mr. Beck.

The Men's Club continues to grow with several new members ready
to join us in September. All breakfast meetings start promptly
at 8:30 a.m. We invite all men interested to join us on the
first, third and sometimes fifth, Tuesday of each month. The
first breakfast is free.

Golf tournaments are held on the second and fourth Tuesday of'
each month. The schedule for September is:

September 8 ’ San Clemente Golf Course 11:30 a.m.

September 22 Torrey Pines, South Golfers will meet
' at Rec. Center
at 9:00 a.m.

Further details on these tournaments can be had from Dick Harman,
Golf Chairman, whose telephone number is 493-2340.

-Lew Peck, President
661-0991
SEFPTEMEBER 1981



Some four to five months ago, four street signs were
broken, which were repaired and repainted. More

recently, four additional street signs were torn down s
and stolen.

To have new signs commercially made would be very
expensive. Fortunately, some members of the Men's Club
have cooperated in making, painting and replacing these
signs. This takes time and involves a lot of work.

It is unfortunate that some members of our community
(or their friends) derive pleasure in vandalizing that
which adds to the appearance of our community. Any
resident having knowledge of the location of the stolen
signs or having witnessed destruction of some, please
contact Dale Baltimore at 493-8209.

\(’(('{ hkg‘g }\&‘k\\\\\&\k ‘(‘((

skunks who visit throughout the community without much control.
The Association has been advised by the Orange County Animal
Control that they will not respond to calls concerning skunks
unless the skunk is trapped. They provided the Association with
sufficient information so that two skunk traps could be built
by one of our residents, Norm Pomeroy. These traps are now
maintained at the community center and may be loaned out to
members who are having "skunk" problems. If you need a trap,
contact the community center any week day between the hours of
9:00 a.m. - 5:30 p.m. and, subject to availability, we will be
glad to loan one to you.
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some four to five months ago, four street signs were

I broken, which were repaired and repainted. More

li recently, four additional street signs were torn down w3
and stolen.

To have new signs commercially made would be very

expensive. Fortunately, some members of the Men's Club
have cooperated in making, painting and replacing these
.signs. This takes time and involves a lot of work.

It is unfortunate that some members of our community

(or their friends) derive pleasure in vandalizing that i
which adds to the appearance of our community. Any : |
resident having knowledge of the location of the stolen f

signs or having witnessed destruction of some, please i
contact Dale Baltimore at 493-8209. f

NEIGHBORHOOD UPDATE

. ini i i ich of Moonsail
Jason Young of Dosinia Drive and Jon Gingric . )
Drive, both 6 year old swimmers for thg Laguna Niguel Aqug
tics Club, recently qualified to swim in Qrgnge_County2§w1g
Conference Championships. Both boys quallf;ed in the yd.

breaststroke.

LADIES TENNIS ‘-\ N VQN "
-

We have qu§lified for a D1 Hill & Harbor teamn. It's open to
the community and we are looking for active participants.

If interested, call Nancy Copps - 496-9146, _
Julie Tierney - 493-2710, or SEP 81
Diane Young - 496-8879.
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C ongreiulations 1o m D Arcy b

Kim made it all the way to the Finals of the Go With Dodgers
Baseball Contest. She represented Orange County at Dodger
Stadium on August 15th. She placed 5th over-all,

CONGRATULATIONS KIM!

Pty broin e T b W g S
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Moms ClLub

: 177
Meet to kick off the new year at Sue Hardy's on September 2
(Friday) at 10:00 for coffee.

All Mom's Welcome. Call 496-4436

P.S. We'll misgss Kim. Thanks for a fun summer! To all the
counselors, too.

. The Babysitting Co-op welcomes new member Donna Rosecrans of
Sextant Drive and son Christopher, aged 22 months, We also
welcome back Sybil Carey of Cockleshell Drive and Allison, aged
3, Lisa, who is 4 and Jason, aged two,

With school starting soon and daytime "sits" more difficult to
arrange, why not join the co-op? It's a wonderful way to make
friends. for your children and yourself,

Call Jackle Pearson(496-~7782) for more information.

SEPTEMRER 1GR1
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RECREATION COMMITTEE NEWS

o htkivatlon Committee has heard raves regarding this year's
4 Cross swimming instruction program and day camping programs.

\‘folddOu are in order for Kim Gabrielson and all of her staff: 3
.th, Lisa, Steve Baker, Steve Frye, Kathy, Nancy, Mariann, N

n and Kristen. §§S

0 3
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POT LUCK
"WORLD SERIES PREVUE"

Adults Only

3rd Sunday, September 20
Happy Hour - 6 p.m.
Dinner - 7 p.m.

/oUur own liquid
"ments, plates, cups
/erware. We furnish
'nuts and crackerjacks!!
nake reservations by
"7y, September 16, to
~alling. Thank You!!!

Blanche & Tom Lowe 493-5549
Bernice & Merle Zeigner 496-2246
Helen & Russ Paslaqua 496-0978

E? SEPTEMBER 1981



DAY-CAMP COUNSELORS SEND THEIR THANKS

The summer day camp counselors would like to give a sincere
thank you to all the parents who have helped us throughout the
three sessions. We would like to thank our drivers, Mr. Mullen,
Mrs. Hanna, Mrs. D'arcy, Mrs. Jizhak, and Mrs. Hardy for driving
us to our various destinations. We would like to thank Mr. &
Mrs. Lovejoy and Mrs. Chandler for chaperoning at the San Diego
Zoo. We would like to thank our Disneyland chaperones, Mrs.
Rife, Mrs. Hardy, Mrs. Quinton, Mrs. Reiners, Jillian and Steve
Baker. We would like to thank Mrs. Hardy for coming to the
rescue when the sprinklers went on and Mrs. Buckner and Mrs.
Paper for sending us much needed dry towels at the car wash.

THANKS AGAIN!!
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The Tiny Timber Bake Sale on August 15 was a success! Some of
the best customers were the day camp kids washing the cars.

We want to express a special thank-you to Karen Buckner, Tarrya
Smith, Sean Burns, Allan Stein, Andrew Swartz, Kim Johnson,
Andrea Barton, Tracy Jones, Jille Rife and their mothers for
baking all the cookies and cakes!

The car wash to raise money for the day camp carnival was a
great success thanks to the many people in the community that
purchased tickets from the day-campers. '

A special thanks is in order for Danny Buchner, Kim Maxey,
Kelly Coop, Michelle Reiner, Julie Rife, Colleen Mullen, Tina
Diorio, Jamie Hardy, Danielle Jester, Jenny Lindle, Beth and
Kevin Tally, and Karen Jizhak for their all day participation
in the car wash.
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Many ladies in the Community are enjoying the Monday and
Thursday exercise class. The new session will begin
September 14 through November 20. There will be only

a morning class for this session. Also, the days will
change from Monday and Thursday to Monday and Friday,
9:00 - 10:00 a.m.

DATE: September 14 - November 20
TIME: 9:00 - 10:00 a.m., Monday and Friday
FEE: $30.00

Checks payable to: - Lucia Marriner

Classes for Children and Adults are still available!

Instruction exploring classical ballet by learning basic
exercise positions, body placement, and ballet movements.

Ages 3-5 years Tuesday 4:30 - 5:30 p.m.
6 and over Tuesday 5330 = 6:30 D
8 and over Friday 3:00 - 4:00 p.m
10 and over Friday 4:00 - 5:00 p.m,

. Adult ballet classes are Wednesday mornings, 10:00 - 11:00 a.m.

Dates: Séptember 8 - September 29, Tuesdays
: September 11 - October 2, Fridays
. September 9 - September 30, Wednesdays

T TP T,

Fee: + $20.00

Checks payable to: Francina Mans

. SEPTEMBER 1981



LADIES Day TENMS

by Tina

In spite of hot, humid weather--vacations--visiting relatives
and friends, LDT still is having big turn-outs. Lots of
new faces and lots of good tennis.

Only a few ladies turned out for our beach party, but the few

who did went home purring with contentment. What a gorgeous

day it was, with the water the warmest it's been all year.

I have vowed to see that Marlene Smith and Jane Pendergast--with
their smooth, creamy, complexions--get more exposure at the beach.

Remember our starting time sign-up during the summer months is

9 a.m.
TENNIS COMMANDMENTS

1. Thou shalt not run around thy backhand.

2. Thou shalt not poach--nor fail to cover thy side of the court.

3. Thou shalt not double-fault at set point when all eyes are

; upon thee.

4. Thou shalt return balls directly to the server, so that she

- may husband her energies. '

5. Thou shalt not bear false witness to thy partner's line calls.

6. Thou shalt not covet thy neighbor's big racquet, nor her warm-
up suit, nor her backhand smash.

7. Thou shalt not beg forgiveness more than once per game.

8. Thou shalt not depend upon thine opponenet's scorekeeping
ability.

9. Thou shalt not conduct a tennis clinic on thy court while
match is in progress.

10. Thou shalt not take the name of the Lord in vain when thou

See you Thursday. IS IT IN?

hath caused thy racquet to come in direct contact with thy
shin. '

Thou shalt bear in mind that tennis is only a game,
and when thine reflexes have diminished, and

thine bones begin to creak, and thy

eyesight begins to fail.........

Thou canst always take up GOLF!




WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON PROGRESSIVE BRIDGE

The following were winners:

First Place Runners, Up
July 22 . Hap McMullen Mary Sanders
July 29 Virginia Brooks Jerry Hope
August 5. Maryan Walcott Gloria Whitney
August 12 Aileen Scott Evelyn Kitzman

If you are interested in joining us, please call Martha Ray at
661-0430 on Mondays for reservations. We play on Wednesday at
the Community Center at 12:30 p.m. Plan to be there at 12:15

so we can start promptly. Everyone welcome.

SHORES COUPLES BRIDGE

If you live near the Rec Center and heard some loud cheering
about 10:30 p.m. on July 7th, it was because Russ and Helen
Paslaqua had their first winning night at the Shores Bridge
session, and all their friends were congratulating them. We've
never seen anyone more thrilled and excited -- or deserving.
Other prizes that evening went to Joe and Jean Schaefer, first
runners-up, and George and Catherine McDonald in third place.

Other names to include here are Jean Freeman and her partner
Dolores Gauvain who took top honors at our extra round of play

on July 31st, followed closely by Merle and Bernice Zeigner.
August 21st saw George and Catherine McDonald and Howard and

Fran Magwood going home with the prize money for first and second
places, respectively. We were pleased to have Ray and Mary
Goodhart join us for the first time last month. Special thanks
to the Shorts, Zeigners, Thompsons, and Gardiners for hosting

all the above gatherings. We need helpers for the up-coming
dates, so sign up on the two nights in September to take your

Hirns, See you at the Center at 7:30 p.m. on
September 4th and 18th.
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o Neighborhood Exchange

52 If you wish to place an ad for $1.00, the office has the proper forms
25 Please bring your $1 check and read the guideiines.

NEIGHBORHOOD EXCHANGE

Wersi Helios Organ Kit- Modular Tree House for

Pack #1, Partially Assem- Sale. Telephone pole sup-

bled. Cost $769, sell ports house. Inside has

$350. 496-2949, carpeting and wallpeper.
Best offer-Contact Donnie

Any women interested Duffer. 496-5587.

in a small, informal _

group Bible study, please

call Edie Newton.

49

RECREATION COMMITTEE NEWS

The Recreation Committee has heard raves regarding this year's
Red Cross swimming instruction program and day camping programs.

Accolades are in order for Kim Gabrielson and all of her staff:

Keith, Lisa, Steve Baker, Steve Frye, Kathy, Nancy, Mariann, N
Leigh and Kristen. _ Qﬁ&'
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POT LUCK
"WORLD SERIES PREVUE" g%\\i "
Adults Only ﬁ;é',
3rd Sunday, September 20 ﬁéﬁe‘
Happy Hour - 6 p.m. p
¥ Dinner - 7 p.m. ‘

Bring your own liquid refreshments, plates, cups and silver-
ware. We furnish the peanuts and crackerjacks!! Please make
‘reservations by Wednesday, September 16, to save us ealling.
Thank you!!!

Blanche & Tom Lowe - 493-5549
Bernice & Merle Zeigner 496-2246
Helen & Russ Paslaqua 496-0978
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
1 o 2 : 3 . 4 5
Men's Club Swimming BOARD MEETING Swimming
Breakfast 8:3(Q Lessons 9-11 8:00 a.m. Lessons 9-11
Swimming Lessong Bridge 12-4 Exercise 9-10 Night Bridge
9-11 ARCHITECTURAL Ladies Day Y 7:30
Medting 3530 Tennis 9-12
SECURITY 7:30 Swim. Les. 9-11 v /
FINANCE 7:30 Women's Club 10 N
Exercise 7--8 N
P ;
9 PQEwDHmWHmﬁH<mq Ballet 4:30 | Aquit Ballet ° Ladies Day Lo Ballet 3-5 1 AMWHP
Office . 10-11 Tennis 9-12
Closed Bridge 12-4 Viomen's Club JJAMNVW
koK kK Kk LEGAL 8-11 10-2 N
Recreation RECREATION 8:00 \\\ / |
Facilities / /
Will Be Open i \
Last pav with Exercise 9-10'% pen's ciwo  1° | adult Bal1et!® | Ladies pay 17 Exercise 9-10-° | steak Burn -
Y Meh Recreation Breakfast 8:30 10=11 Tennis 9-12
Lifeguards : : : . _ Ballet 3-5 5:30-11 o,
Winter Hours [Ballet 4:30 Bridge 12-4 Night Bridge
9-9 BOARD MEETING ARCHITECTURAL 7:30 (See Page 13
LANDSCAPE/MAINT. 7:30 , Meeting 3:30
Meeting 4-6 FINANCE 7:30
Potluck mlwmo pxercise 9-10° ?2 | aauit Ballet® Ladies Day o Exercise m1Homm, .
_ i SEA TERRACE I Ballet 4:30 10-11 Tennis 9-12 | p.11et 3-5
Meeting Bridge 12-4 O
COMMUNICATIONS FINANCE 7:30
Meeting 7:30 .
i ok 28 Men's Club = Adult wmwwmwuo
[ Exercise 9-10 Breakfast 10=11
ool '8:30 Bridge 12-4

o A B Sk

Ballet 4:30
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